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A year on

It is nearly a year since this group reformed itself. We have been looking back at what has been achieved over the last year, and what has not been achieved.

What the group has and has not achieved

In our regrouping we voted on a constitution and an equal ops policy. We have a management committee and a working bank account. We inherited a vigorous email group, and now have an active web site.

We have monthly meetings. When these incorporate a party such as at Christmas or Roger's garden party we have over 20 coming along. At other meetings we have tended to have only a handful present.

In bike week we had a ride to join the Camden BikeFest which was very successful. We also had a barbeque at night on the river in front of the Royal Festival Hall
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However so far we are not good at organising or participating in rides, which would have a socially cohesive effect.

We have over 230 LCC members in H&F, and over 70 on our email group. Our email contributors energise the group into action.

However we need more committed activists if we are to succeed in our campaigns. 

Our dealings with the Council.

We have managed to get a grant for £500 from the LBH&F Education dept. Now we need to organise how to spend it on promotion and cycle training.

On a campaigning front we have approached the LBH&F Council on several levels.

At the highest level we continued Rob Cope's original input to the UDP review. The UDP is the Unitary Development Plan and determines how the Council will handle major planning applications and land use. We have asked for more road space for cyclists and for cyclists to be given higher priority in road schemes. The process was highly legalistic and we await the outcome, which we should know soon.

We have also participated in the Council's 

Scrutiny panel meetings. Here the Councillors and the public [that's you] can question Council Officers on their performance. This has been useful in giving us an understanding of how the Council operates, and the difference between the roles of Council Officers and Councillors.

Through the scrutiny panel we have achieved recognition that we should be brought into discussions on major road schemes. 

This has been useful on Shepherds Bush Green. We are being consulted and listened to by the Council engineers. [We are pressing for more than they want to give us. We have approached TfL (Transport for London) and the GLA (Greater London Authority) to press for safe direct routes through the Holland Park roundabout and on Shepherds Bush Green. 

.At scrutiny panel meetings we have discussed cars parking in cycle lanes and the sweeping of cycle lanes, but so far there is no improvement on the ground. Very reluctantly Council Officers gave us cycle accident maps, and incorrect information on parking in loading-only zones.

The Borough's cycling officer, Simon Franklin, has been co-operative at an administrative level, but there is a feeling that we have achieved nothing on the ground.

I have been invited to sector meetings for Borough officers for the London Cycle Network, where I have gleaned an understanding of the funding processes. 

We were consulted over the New Kings road proposal for a Priority Strategic Route. We gave our input on that, some of which was critical. This did not change anything. 

Simon and other officers from the Council have come to our meetings. We have presented Simon with many improvements that we would like to see prioritised. So far little has happened. 

Some glaringly obvious faults have been corrected, such as the dangerous cycle track on the Olympia rail bridge and the disturbing calming on Emlyn road. With a proactive cycling team these would not have happened in the first place.

Earlier this year Simon was alone in the Policy Section of the Environment Department due to staff shortages. Chris Bainbridge and Alex Forrest have now joined him, both with cycling officer experience. Let us hope that we can now have some action on the ground.

Being a little introspective.

I have enjoyed being co-ordinator of the group this last year. A small hard core group has come to meetings, looked at cycle routes, dealt with the Council at various levels, arranged parties, counted passing bikes and contributed to the egroup.[go to our web site to join].

One problem is that I have not been good at getting many others to be highly involved. This is largely my fault in not being good at delegating things, or being a control freak and wanting things done my way. I hope things will change and that we will have a wider base of dedicated activists. 

We need more people to be involved in design, promoting ourselves, dealing with the LCC HQ and other central activities, approaching Councillors, organising events, etc.

The way forward

We will try and structure ourselves into a more effective pressure group

We will also press the Council to be more responsive and effective. The Council is responsible to the Councillors and exists to serve the residents of the borough. As an example of good practice see the cycling page of www.camden.gov.uk and compare with www.lbhf.gov.uk.

At the moment there is meant to be money in the pot for cycling improvements, especially for anything on the LCN.

The borough cycling map, on the web (and out of date), shows large blank areas around Hammersmith Broadway and Holland Park roundabout. Both of these are on LCN desire lines. We need safe cycling routes through these areas if cycling is going to be a significant mode of travel in the Borough. We are putting forward a suggestion for surface level crossings for the Broadway. 
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Jane Knight is co-ordinating our suggestions for cycle parking in the Borough. If you have any suggestions for sites please send them to Jane at nettle@appleonline.net 

Meeting and AGM 

Please try and come our next meetings, on October 10th and the AGM on November 14th.

These are Wednesdays at 7.30pm at the info centre, in the main Hammersmith Broadway Shopping Centre, in an external courtyard, 20 metres NW of the Old Trout Pub. The Information Centre faces Hammersmith Bridge road and St Paul's church. Please contact me in advance if you cannot visualise this, or if you want to be involved but cannot come along.

John Griffiths

